[bookmark: _GoBack]School Council.  Minutes of the Meeting
11.10.23
Present:  Miss Rogers, Scarlett, Erin, Parker, Oliver, Odin, Wrenn, Bill, Phoebe, Jack, Ada
· Odin and Jack are very pleased that there are not so many wasps around the bins any more but they do feel there is still some litter lying around.
· Miss Rogers will organise some litter pickers to be bought by school as Mr Grocock says the ones we did have, have been broken and thrown away.
Children In Need – 17th November
· Some classes had chatted about this and written down some ideas in their School Council books so we shared these.  They included a pyjama day, a lemonade stall, a fun fayre, competitions and bringing teddies to school.  We chatted about which of these ideas would be the best to do to raise money in school.
· Miss Rogers told School Council that she had spoken to the lovely ladies in the Office and they were happy for children to bring money into school.  They would help us to count it and send it to Children In Need for us.
· Erin and Scarlett said they thought a competition that the children took home would be a good idea.  Miss Rogers had printed some pictures from the C.I.N. website for the children to look at and decide on.  There was a big discussion between the colouring and a t-shirt design.  We had a vote and school counsellors voted for colouring and chose a picture they would like.  
· Jack suggested the children pay £5 to enter the colouring competition but Miss Rogers thought this was a little bit expensive.  Odin thought 50p was a good idea so that is what we agreed on.
· The councillors had a long discussion about dressing up as we had already had a yellow day in school and one class said they had already worn their pyjamas for school this year.  Although pyjamas were popular, School Council have settled on everyone paying £1 to either wear spotty clothes or Pudsey clothes.
· We will also have a bun sale and any left overs can be sold outside at the end of the day on Friday and a Pudsey treasure hunt which each class can do in turn throughout the day.
Action – Photocopy the chosen Pudsey picture for each child to take home prior to C.I.N. and organise info to go out on the school newsletter.
Road Safety Week
· Miss Rogers explained that this was coming up soon so we needed to think about how we would learn about Road Safety in school.
· Bill suggested that we could talk about it in assembly and Odin thought about involving Pat the lollipop lady or the police as well.
· Scarlett reminded us that Pat was reviving (she meant retiring) so we will have to think about that one.
· Jack thought we could wear bright colours and Odin said he thought that was a good idea because his Dad has a special reflective uniform that he has to wear for work.

· Miss Rogers gave badges to the children who hadn’t got them and we agreed to meet after half term.

Next meeting: 1st November – venue TBC.



